
 

 
 

STATE OF MICHIGAN 

 

RICK SNYDER 
GOVERNOR 

DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 
LANSING 

SHELLY EDGERTON 

DIRECTOR 

 

611 W. OTTAWA • P.O. BOX 30664 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909 

www.michigan.gov/lara • 517-335-1980 

 

May 21, 2018 
 
 
Barry Bruns 
HomeLife Inc 
PMB #360 
5420A Beckley Rd. 
Battle Creek, MI  49015 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AM030353416 
691 W. Bridge Street AFC 
691 W. Bridge Street 
Plainwell, MI  49080 

 
 
Dear Mr. Bruns: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (616) 356-0183. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Ian Tschirhart, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Community and Health Systems 
Unit 13, 7th Floor 
350 Ottawa, N.W. 
Grand Rapids, MI  49503 
(616) 644-9526 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AM030353416 
  
Licensee Name: HomeLife Inc 
  
Licensee Address:   3 Heritage Oak Lane 

Battle Creek, MI  49015 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (269) 660-0854 
  
Licensee Designee: 
 
Administrator: 

Barry Bruns 
 
Barry Bruns 

  
Name of Facility: 691 W. Bridge Street AFC 
  
Facility Address: 691 W. Bridge Street 

Plainwell, MI  49080 
  
Facility Telephone #: (269) 225-1021 
  
Capacity: 12 
  
Program Type: DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED 

MENTALLY ILL 
TRAUMATICALLY BRAIN INJURED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
To change the purpose of one of the rooms from being an office into a resident 
bedroom. 

 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

On 05/17/2018, I received an email with a written request from Barry Bruns, 
Licensee Designee, for this room change. 
 
On 05/17/2018, I sent Mr. Bruns an email acknowledging his request. 
 
On 05/17/2018, I spoke with Mr. Bruns by phone and told him I would make an 
onsite inspection of the room on the morning of 05/21/2018. 
 
On 05/21/2018, I made an onsite inspection and measure the proposed new 
bedroom, and also inspected the room’s widow and door lock. 

 
 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
The dimensions of the proposed new bedroom are 9’ X 14’, for a total of 126 
square feet, which allows for a capacity of one resident. I verified that the window 
is easily openable and is large enough for an average sized person to fit through. 
Further, I observed that the lock on the door is fitted with one-motion hardware. 

 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
I approve of the proposed new bedroom -the old office- for the use of one resident.  

 
 

  May 21, 2018 
________________________________________ 
Ian Tschirhart 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 


